

Truckee Fire Protection District

Proudly providing service to portions of both Nevada and Placer Counties and the Town of Truckee

Board of Directors

Gary R. Botto Victor R. Hernandez Gerald W. Herrick Erin E. Prado Paul D. Wilford

Fire Chief

Kevin A. McKechnie

Division ChiefMatthew J. Parkhurst

Fire Marshal

Steven C. Kessmann

November 29, 2023

Sent via email

Alison Lehman (ceo@co.nevada.ca.us); Julie Patterson Hunter (clerkofboard@nevadacountyca.gov)

Alison Lehman, CEO County of Nevada 950 Maidu Ave Ste 220 Nevada City, CA 95959

Re: Truckee FPD Capital Improvement Plan, Mitigation Fee Annual Expenditure Plan, and 5-Year Findings Report for Fiscal Year 2023-2024.

Dear Ms. Lehman:

Please find attached the District's Annual Mitigation & CIP Plan for 2023-2024. The fire impact fees were approved by the District's Board of Directors ("Board") on November 21, 2023, by Resolution No 23-2023. The District Board formally requests that the Nevada County Council ("Council") adopt and implement the proposed updated fee program on behalf of the District.

I understand that your office will adopt this fee program as Nevada County has previously adopted automatic inflationary adjustments. If you have any questions or require additional information, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

Kevin McKechnie

Fire Chief

cc: Niki Holoday, Truckee Fire Protection District

Attachments: Truckee FPD Capital Improvement Plan, Mitigation Fee Annual Expenditure Plan, and 5-Year Findings Report for Fiscal Year 2023-2024.

Truckee FPD Board of Directors' Resolution No. 23-2023.